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DEPARTMENT COMMANDER   James Dennis 

 

Fellow Comrades, 
 
We have had a busy month in September. We had an Awareness drive every 
weekend. I would like to thank all the Department staff and the Posts for their 
diligent work in making this Department strong. I would also like to thank LeLand 
Zickuhr and Miguel Ramos Jr. for stepping up to be the Commander and 
Adjutant for Rammstein Post Gr02. 
 
I have received some e-mails of concern to which I am inquiring into. Do not be 
surprised if I call you post this month an ask a few questions.  
 
We are coming up on the 2nd Department Executive Committee meeting in the 
Netherlands on the 21st of the month. We have a lot of business to attend to. I 

hope to see all of you there.  
 
Thank youéJames Dennis 
 

 

 

 

     Department of FRANCE 
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The American Legion, Department of France website 

http://www.amerlegiondeptfrance.org 

 

Also Visit The Department of France Facebook page 
 

WANTED TODAYépictures and stories of your posts, your members. Share your 

experiences, let everyone know what you are doing and contributing to your 

ñAmerican Legion Familyò 

http://www.amerlegiondeptfrance.org/
http://www.amerlegiondeptfrance.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ALDeptFrance/?ref=page_internal
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DEPARTMENT NECMAN   Nola Maloney 

 

My Fellow Legionnaires, SAL Members, Auxiliary Members, Legion Riders and all 

other VIPs;  

You may not realize it but our MY2 018 is nearly one third over. We have 

made great strides in membership renewals and recruiting new members and we 

are working programs which make up the Four Pillars of the American Legion.  

Please make sure you capture and record what all your Post members are doing 

and record it on y our annual Consolidated Post Report.  

Disaster relieve for Texas, Puerto Rico and Mexico  are still needed. 

Whatever you can give to the National Emergency Fund will be greatly 

appreciated.  

The American Legion 100 th Anniversary Commemorative Coin Act . The 

Coin Bill passed the House; now goes back to the Senate and then to the President 

for signature. The coin, once approved all the way up, will be produced by the U.S. Mint in celebration of the The 

American Legion turning 100 and proudly representing an d supporting millions of veterans. Coin will go on sale 

January ð December 2019. Proceeds from the sale of this coin will benefit the Four Pillars of the American Legion.  

Rule 8-b of the National Executive Committee of The American Legion states that a leg islative program 

shall be prepared for each session of the Congress by the National Legislative Commission and submitted for 

action of the  National Executive Committee. There were 27 Adopted Resolutions with legislative intent from the 

99th National Conven tion in Reno, Nevada and approved by the NEC that went forward to the 115 th Congress 
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are as follows:  Legislative Res No. 88, National Security Res Noõs. 17, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23, 40 and 70; Veterans Affairs 

and Rehabilitation Res Noõs. 3, 8, 13, 14, 16, 28, 41, 47, 74, 75, and 79; Veterans Employment and Education Res 

Noõs. 26, 78, 81, 82, 83, 84, and 85. These can be s een on the Legion.org website. During this report it was also 

mentioned the American Legion Auxiliary continues to be a valuable asset to The American Legion Family and 

its grassroots lobbying ability.  The prolific letter and emails, countless phone calls and numerous office visits by  

Auxiliary members is amazing. Only through a united effort of Legionnaires, Sons and the Auxiliary can our 

legi slative goals be realized.  

I was honored to attend the Annual Reunion of China Post 1 (General Membership Meeting) September 

22-24.  During the meeting I swore in all th e new and re -elected officers. Post Commander remains Ron Burkett, 

Post Adjutant James  Lint, 1st Vice Hans Stockenberger. Congratulations to all the outgoing Officers for a successful 

year and to the new or re -elected Officers on being chosen to carry on the Legacy in the ensuing year . The 

meeting was informative on where they are today and  what they need to strive for in the future.   

Legion College : The American Legion Education Institute óA.L.E.I.ó  is developing a Post on-line format 

and course material (power point, videos, instructor guide, packing list, etc.) for level presentations d elivered by 

members to d evelop and educate Post peers. This will include suggested group discussions designed to develop  

a Post plan of action. They are also developing a Department level American Legion College ð this will require a 

National American Legi on College graduate as potential instructor base to facilitate training in resolution writing, 

parliamentary procedure, leadership, goal -development, train th e trainer, communication, etc. More 

information on this will be available shortly.  

Donõt forget the Department also received three awards from Foreign and Outlying Departments and 

Post of the American Legion (FODPAL) ð these to be disclosed and presented at the 2 nd  DEC, 21 October in the 

Netherlands.  

FINANCE NEWS: I will close the books on 15 October.  If you have receipts to turn in for reimbursement thi s 

is what you will need to do: Add up all your receipts, send me an email of how much they are, place them in a 

folder with your name on it ð I will take them from you at the 2 nd  DEC. No folder w/receip ts means no money. If 

you are a Committee Chairman or Post who will need budgeted money before we meet for the 3 rd DEC I want 

to know that. If you up -front the cost of a program then when event/program is completed turn in the receipts 

for reimbursement. No matter what money is given out ð I will want receipts and return of excess funds not used 

when event is over (these can be used in other c ritical programs we have/need).   

On-Line Renewal checks to Posts will be passed out at 2 nd  DEC.   

Eiffel Towers ð I have several companies sending quotes to make Eiffel Towers for us.  Hopefully I will have a cost 

by the 2 nd  DEC.  

Emblem Sales ð I will be  sending out the Emblem Sales reimbursement requirement to each person who had 

Departmen t orders since the Convention. A copy of the Emblem Sales Receipts will be given to each person 

involved .  

We are still working on the issue for those Posts who have US  bank accounts or ones who have foreign 

accounts but can get US dollar checks for bank to bank transfers or a check from your bank to Departments 

account at Pentagon Fed eral when making transmittals. More on this at the DEC and in the next Newsletter.  

93rd Annual Department Convention Coin ð Ludwigshafen, Germany . There are still coins available, if you 

would like one see the flyer in this newsletter.  Many of our members live in the U.S.A. and cannot attend the 

Annual Convention but do collect Challenge Coi ns ð this is a way they too can get one of the coins.  

With that I will close out this monthõs article with wishes for a safe October, a successful month and safe 

travels for all!!! I look forward to seeing many of you at the 2 nd  DEC, hosted by NL01 in the Netherlands, 21 Oct 

2017. 

 

Most Sincerely,  Your NECLady NolaéòNo matter our outward differences ð weõre all in this togetheró President 

OõBama ð during his outgoing speech  in office.   
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Americanism Chairman Carl Hackworthé 
 

It is requested that all Americanism reports be sent to me prior to our DEC´s. 

 
Carl Hackworth 

Dudenroder Str. 1 

63654 Buedingen, Germany 

 

carl@hackworth.de / Tel.: 004960425454989 / Mobil: 00491764248922 / Fax: 004960425454987 

mailto:carl@hackworth.de
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DEPARTMENT VICE COMMANDER AT LARGE   Joe D. Brown 
 

My fellow Legionaries  

As your Department VCAL I will ask you what a Legion member asked 

meéòdo you know what the value is of being a Legionnaire isó its being 

able to support your family, your community, your Nation, Our past 

Veterans, our Veterans, our future Veterans, Our Child Welfare, 

Americanism just to mention a few. Sept was a very busy mo nth for me. On 

16 September 2017, Wiesbaden Post GR 07 conducted an Legion 

Awareness Drive and had an excellent turn out. Post Gr 07 p icked up 21 

new members, 1 Renewal, 1 new member for GR  14 Total 23 Members 

Signed Up.  

 

Thank you to Post Gr 07 members fo r their support in hosting this annual Legion Awareness Membership 

Drive for 2018 GR 02 . Went slow but we have appointed a Commander and Adjutant. We are working 

on the next meeting to be in Rammstein. Thanks to Commander Leland Zickuhr and Adjutant Miguel 

A Ramos jr . Thanks for step up for the job GR 02 will be running. GR 06 conducted an Legion Awareness 

Drive, picked up 16 new members  and 2 renewals  thank  Commander Tyler - Membership Chairman 

Heacock and Finance Officer Gary Miller. The Membership are doing good but we still have post out 

there had not transmittal not 1 member this year IR 01 -IR 63ñEG 02ñGR 20ñGR 13. It is time to transmit. 

5 Month s have g one by, do not sit on your transmittal. The 2 DEC will be host by Margraten Post NL01 

Oct  21 2017 and Sal  2 DEC 7 Oct hosted  by GR 79 Heilbronn . 

 

We must remember the ideals of what the American Legion stands for, justice, freedom and 

democracy. We are h ere to support our veterans, their families, our communities and the care of our 

veterans through the programs s et out at the National Level. Many of our Posts need to be more 

involved with these programs, I would strive to make that happen. All Post Commanders need to 

properly display your POW -MIA Table, American Flag and your Post Legio n Banner at all your meetings.  

 

I look forward to getting out to each post and assisting in any way I can.  

 

Thank you, and as always, remember if you need to contact m e I am just an E -mail away 

vcalbrown50 @gmail.com  / M -0170-1888034. In closing, please keep those in harmõs way and their 

families, not only in your thoughts but your prayers as well.  

 

Membership Chairman / VCAL Charlie Brown  

 

GR02 RECEIVES POST CHARTER 

 

 

https://plus.google.com/u/0/109191027613261186616?prsrc=4#_blank
https://plus.google.com/u/0/109191027613261186616?prsrc=4#_blank
mailto:joedan.pascal1@googlemail.com
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GR06 AWARENESS DRIVE 

   
 
 
 

GR07 AWARENESS DRIVE 
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NEW MEMBER IN GR79  
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2018 Post Membership Standings 1 Oct 17 

 
 

2018 2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Department of France Post 2017 Actual 2018 9/30/2017 or Membership

Membership Standings Goal Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

AS OF 1 October 2017 55% to Cutoff AHEAD/ BEHIND

1 Flanders Field BE02 105 96 11 72 83 79.05% 58 -25 -22

2 Copenhagen DK01 1 1 1 0 1 100.00% 1 0 0

3  Paris FR01 285 277 102 95 197 69.12% 157 -40 -88

4 Riveria FR05 24 24 9 4 13 54.17% 13 0 -11

5 Liberty EG02 91 84 1 0 1 1.10% 50 49 -90

6 Athens GC01 23 21 3 2 5 21.74% 13 8 -18

7 Pride of Erin IR01 52 48 2 14 16 30.77% 29 13 -36

8 Father Francis Duffy IR02 48 44 2 24 26 54.17% 26 0 -22

9 Commodore John Barry IR03 26 22 2 18 20 76.92% 14 -6 -6

10 John F. Kennedy IR63 41 36 1 0 1 2.44% 23 22 -40

11 Rome IT01 12 12 1 4 5 41.67% 7 2 -7

12 Margraten NL01 46 28 3 21 24 52.17% 25 1 -22

13 Portugal PC01 5 5 3 0 3 60.00% 3 0 -2

14 Madrid SP292 29 25 8 6 14 48.28% 16 2 -15

15 Brig Gen. Robin Olds TH01 34 31 7 22 29 85.29% 19 -10 -5

16 China CP01 1216 1207 277 709 986 81.09% 669 -317 -230

17 Kaiserslautern GR01 154 147 46 63 109 70.78% 85 -24 -45

18 Ramstein GR02 15 1 0 24 24 160.00% 8 -16 9

19 Rhein Neckar GR03 55 52 20 20 40 72.73% 30 -10 -15

20 Rhein Main GR05 68 64 22 14 36 52.94% 37 1 -32

21 Stuttgart GR06 252 245 119 78 197 78.17% 139 -58 -55

22 Riley Leroy Pitts GR07 64 58 12 52 64 100.00% 35 -29 0

23 Sgt. William D. Nelson GR09 48 44 22 14 36 75.00% 26 -10 -12

24 Dwight D. Eisenhower GR13 72 69 22 6 28 38.89% 40 12 -44

25 Thomas W. Barnett GR14 56 53 20 23 43 76.79% 31 -12 -13

26 Eifel GR20 47 37 16 1 17 36.17% 26 9 -30

27 Audie Murphy GR30 30 26 13 12 25 83.33% 17 -9 -5

28 Omar Bradley GR42 39 35 18 9 27 69.23% 21 -6 -12

29 George S. Patton GR45 41 34 7 6 13 31.71% 23 10 -28

30 John Wayne GR79 62 59 13 43 56 90.32% 34 -22 -6

31 David Chavez GR1982 157 150 29 56 85 54.14% 86 1 -72

32 HQ9999 77 111 31 22 53 68.83% 42 -11 -24

Grand Totals 3275 3146 843 1434 2277 69.53% 1801 -454 -998
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2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Vice Commander at Large Goal 2017 Actual 2018 9/30/17 or Membership

Joe D. Brown Post Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

55% to Cutoff BEHIND/ AHEAD

1 Liberty EG02 91 84 1 0 1 1.10% 50 49 -90

2 John F. Kennedy IR63 41 36 1 0 1 2.44% 23 22 -40

3 Rome IT01 12 12 1 4 5 41.67% 7 2 -7

4 Margraten NL01 46 28 3 21 24 52.17% 25 1 -22

5 Brig Gen. Robin Olds TH01 34 31 7 22 29 85.29% 19 -10 -5

6 Rhein Neckar GR03 55 52 20 20 40 72.73% 30 -10 -15

7 Audie Murphy GR30 30 26 13 12 25 83.33% 17 -9 -5

8 HQ9999 77 111 31 22 53 68.83% 42 -11 -24

Grand Totals 386 380 77 101 178 46.11% 212 34 -208

2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Vice Commander Goal 2017 Actual 2018 9/30/2017 or Membership

Dave Etter Post Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

55% to Cutoff BEHIND/ AHEAD

1 Father Francis Duffy IR02 48 44 2 24 26 54.17% 26 0 -22

2 China CP01 1216 1207 277 709 986 81.09% 669 -317 -230

3 Ramstein GR02 15 1 0 24 24 160.00% 8 -16 9

4 Riley Leroy Pitts GR07 64 58 12 52 64 100.00% 35 -29 0

5 Eifel GR20 47 37 16 1 17 36.17% 26 9 -30

6 John Wayne GR79 62 59 13 43 56 90.32% 34 -22 -6

Grand Totals 1452 1406 320 853 1173 80.79% 799 -374 -279

2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Vice Commander Goal 2017 Actual 2018 9/30/2017 or Membership

Jimmie Dale Post Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

55% to Cutoff BEHIND/ AHEAD

1 Flanders Field BE02 105 96 11 72 83 79.05% 58 -25 -22

2 Athens GC01 23 21 3 2 5 21.74% 13 8 -18

3 Pride of Erin IR01 52 48 2 14 16 30.77% 29 13 -36

4 Commodore John Barry IR03 26 22 2 18 20 76.92% 14 -6 -6

5 Stuttgart GR06 252 245 119 78 197 78.17% 139 -58 -55

6 Omar Bradley GR42 39 35 18 9 27 69.23% 21 -6 -12

Grand Totals 497 467 155 193 348 70.02% 273 -75 -149

2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Vice Commander Goal 2017 Actual 2018 9/30/2017 or Membership

Casby Logan Post Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

55% to Cutoff BEHIND/ AHEAD

1 Paris FR01 285 277 102 95 197 69.12% 157 -40 -88

2 Madrid SP292 29 25 8 6 14 48.28% 16 2 -15

3 Rhein Main GR05 68 64 22 14 36 52.94% 37 1 -32

4 Thomas W. Barnett GR14 56 53 20 23 43 76.79% 31 -12 -13

5 George S. Patton GR45 41 34 7 6 13 31.71% 23 10 -28

6 David Chavez GR1982 157 150 29 56 85 54.14% 86 1 -72

Grand Totals 636 603 188 200 388 61.01% 350 -38 -248

2018 2018 % of Next Cutoff Date Plus 2017-2018

Vice Commander Post 2018 Actual 2018 9/30/2017 or Membership

Christopher Buchanan Goal Mbsp PUFL ACTPM Mbsp. Goal Needed To Meet Minus Comparison

55% to Cutoff BEHIND/ AHEAD

1 Copenhagen DK01 1 1 1 0 1 100.00% 1 0 0

2 Riveria FR05 24 24 9 4 13 54.17% 13 0 -11

3 Portugal PC01 5 5 3 0 3 60.00% 3 0 2

4 Kaiserslautern GR01 154 147 46 63 109 70.78% 85 -24 -45

5 Sgt. William D. Nelson GR09 48 44 22 14 36 75.00% 26 -10 -12

6 Dwight D. Eisenhower GR13 72 69 22 6 28 38.89% 40 12 -44

Grand Totals 304 290 103 87 190 62.50% 167 -23 -114
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DEPARTMENT SERVICE OFFICER   Laura Buckner 
 
 
 

The Post Service Officer training course set for 17-20 Oct, at GR01 in 

Kaiserslautern, has been cancelled. Should the National team be able to 

reschedule it in the future, the information will be passed on. 

 

Thanks! Laura Buckner - DSO,Dept of Fr 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

2018 Membership Year PCC President Gary Thomas (r) and PCC Secretary Susan Houston 

 

Who is eligible to join the Department of France Past Commanders Club? 

PAST AND PRESENT Department Commanders, Department Vice Commanders At Large, Department Vice 

Commanders, Post Commanders, SAL Detachment Commanders, SAL Squadron Commanders, Auxiliary 

5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΣ !ǳȄƛƭƛŀǊȅ ¦ƴƛǘ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΧso if you were just voted into office you are eligible to join 

 

Initial dues for the Past Commanders Club is only $25.00 

Renewal dues for the Past Commanders Club is only $10.00 

 

Our next meeting is planned in conjunction 

with the Department of France Second DEC 
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From the 2 nd  DEC Committeeé 

 

We are very excited to see the amount of interest from Department Officer's and Post Members to 

attend the upcoming DEC! Due to this high level of interest, room availability at the co -located General 

Eisenhower Hotel has over -exceeded expectations. We ini tially blocked ten rooms of the twenty -room  

facility. Hotel Staff has booked some of the remaining ten rooms to other military members on official 

duty. We currently hold twelve reservations (confirmations below) with only three rooms, one -night  stay 

optio ns available.  

 

Double Room #18 Turkish theme, 20 Oct only  

VIP Room #02 Dutch theme, 20 Oct only  

VIP Room #01 Greece theme, 21 Oct only.   

 

Therefore, we have contacted local hotels for information, pricing and website addresses for 

consideration. While ther e are many other options out there, these three locations I can personally 

vouch for and they are listed in proximity to the DEC.  

1. Golf Hotel Brunssum - three min drive. Extremely nice facility and ammenities. Apartments, 

suites and luxury accomodations  ranging from û89-û140. Wifi and breakfast 

included.  http://golfhotelzuidlimburg.nl/de  

2. Hotel Eden Park Brunssum - five min drive. Beautiful location situated on a lake/pond. Rooms, 

studios and a partments ranging from û78-û108 per night. Wifi and breakfast 

included.  http://www.edenpark.nl/EN/index.html  

3. City Hotel Geilenkirchen - twenty min drive. Comfortable facility situated near th e 

Geilenkirchen City Center and main Train Station. Rooms, studios and apartments ranging 

from û70-û94 per night. WLAN available. Breakfast NOT included, cost û4.50 or û8.80 (buffet). 

http://www.cityhotel -

geilenkirchen.de/index.php?seite=start.inc&seitenbereich=Start&sprache=en  

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. If you know of or have any last-minute  

members atten ding, please contact me via email  clevtdy@hotmail.com  or home phone +49 

(0)24549251835.  

FG&C,  Andy Clevenger , Adjutant, Margraten Post NL01  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter EditorêDavid N. Greaux 

REMINDERêall newsletter articles should be turned in prior to months end!  

davidg1959@t-online.de 

http://golfhotelzuidlimburg.nl/de
http://www.edenpark.nl/EN/index.html
http://www.cityhotel-geilenkirchen.de/index.php?seite=start.inc&seitenbereich=Start&sprache=en
http://www.cityhotel-geilenkirchen.de/index.php?seite=start.inc&seitenbereich=Start&sprache=en
mailto:clevtdy@hotmail.com
mailto:davidg1959@t-online.de
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Nearly 30,000 Service Members Involved in Irma 

Response 

 

 

A special operator assigned to the 125th Special Tactics 

Squadron, Oregon Air National Guard, helps to direct a C-

17 Globemaster as it taxis at Marathon International Airport 

in the Florida Keys, Sept. 11, 2017. (Air National 

Guard/Beth Holliker) 
 

Stars and Stripes |  14 Sep 2017 |  by Corey Dickstein 
 

 

WASHINGTON -- The Pentagon has mobilized nearly 30,000 military personnel for recovery operations along Hurricane 

Irma's devastating path from the U.S. Virgin Islands up to the eastern mainland, where it carried tropical storm-strength 

winds north of Atlanta, defense officials said Wednesday. 

By Wednesday, the bulk of the military response, some 19,000 troops, were focused on Florida, where they were conducting 

road clearance, supply delivery and search and rescue operations throughout the entire state, according to Pentagon and 

Florida National Guard spokesmen. Additional troops could be called into the state in the coming days, they said. 

Irma impacted virtually all of Florida, hitting the Keys early Sunday as a Category 4 storm and making landfall just south 
of Naples before moving north into Georgia. Officials have blamed Irma, the most powerful storm ever recorded in the 

Atlantic Ocean at one point, for more than 60 deaths along the storm's path including more than a dozen in Florida. 

Some 8,000 members of Florida's Army and Air National Guard were leading the military response, which officials said 

could last several weeks as they have in the wake of Hurricane Harvey. Thousands of National Guard troops remain on the 

ground assisting with relief operations nearly three weeks after that Category 4 storm struck Texas' coast Aug. 25. 

"The next days and weeks will no doubt be trying and exhausting as we begin to rebuild," said Army Maj. Gen. Michael 

Calhoun, the top Guard officer in Florida. "But no matter what this storm has brought, know that you are not alone." 

In addition to search and rescue and route clearance missions, Guard members in Florida were assisting at more than 250 

temporary shelters set up throughout the state. In Georgia, 1,100 National Guard members were on duty conducting similar 

operations, said Desiree Bamba, a Guard spokeswoman. 

Five Navy warships full of sailors and Marines were positioned Wednesday off the coast of Florida, primarily to provide 

aid to the Keys. The ships, carrying dozens of helicopters and tilt-rotor aircraft, were prepared to provide aid wherever they 
were needed within Florida, according to the Navy. On Tuesday, Marines and sailors operating off those ships delivered 

more than 52,000 pounds of supplies and equipment to Key West. They were continuing those operations Wednesday, 

according to a statement from the 26th Marine Expeditionary Unit. 

Nearly a week after Irma passed through the U.S. Virgin Islands and Puerto Rico on Sept. 7 as a devastating Category 5 
storm, nearly 10,000 U.S. troops were continuing to provide relief operations there, primarily from several Navy ships 

positioned around the U.S. territory in the Caribbean Sea. 

Marine and Navy helicopters from the USS Kearsarge, an amphibious assault ship, and the USS Oak Hill, a dock landing 

ship, were evacuating people from St. Thomas to St. Croix and delivering supplies to other islands in the American territory, 

according to a statement from U.S. Northern Command. Marines and National Guard members were conducting road 

clearance and distributing supplies. 

http://www.military.com/national-guard
http://www.military.com/army
http://www.military.com/navy
http://www.military.com/marine-corps


~ 15 ~ 
 

The USS Wasp, an amphibious assault ship, and the USS McLean, a cargo ship, were also conducting relief efforts on the 

islands, according to the Northern Command statement. 

Military personnel have rescued or evacuated more than 1,600 people from hard-hit islands in the American chain, according 

to the Pentagon. 

The Pentagon has described its response to Irma as "massive." The response could grow as large as the military response to 

Hurricane Katrina in August 2005, when some 50,000 troops helped in relief operations in the wake of the storm that 

devastated areas of Louisiana and Mississippi. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Detachment Commander Joe D. Brown 

vcalbrown50@gmail.com 
 

The SAL  Membership standings for 2018 is poor. For the first 3 months,  GR 05and GR07 

have not submitted any transmittal. 

 

Congratulations goes out to the new Detachment Adjutant James Dennis. 

 

The Second DEC will be hosted by John Wayne Post GR79 

On Saturday 07 October 2017 
 

     Registration:  12:00 ï 13:00 

     Meeting:   13:00 

     GR79 Post Home:  Gaststatte, ZUM Reegen  

         Im Reid, Riedweg 52 

         74078 Heilbronn-Frankenbach 
 

 

javascript:void(0)
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GR07 Sponsors Awareness Drive  

 
 

Post GR07 sponsored an Awareness Drive at the Wiesbaden Post Exchange (PX) on Sat, 16 Sep 
17.  Post officers spent the day i nforming the community about the American Legion and what it 
provides for veterans, service members and family members.  The post also enrolle d 22 new 
members and Department VCAL Charlie Brown also assisted post officers with the event. Post 
GR07 would like to also thank AAFES Wiesbaden PX management for providing a space for this 
successful event.  

 

    
 

Welcome Post GR07 New Members!  

Dennis Dunbar   Brian Adams    Adam Lehmann  

Richard Thomas   Katherine Lawson -Best   Candice Jenkins  
Derek Evans   Stanley Brooks    Robert Gray  

April McCargo   Obed Alagosonera    James Jones  

Richard Tulsie   Ronald Teal     Gregory Neal  
Rose Pegues  Keith Pegues    Jonan McCray  

Porsha OõNeal  Rodney Williams    Lonnie Leggett  

 

 
Riley Leroy Pitts Post GR07  

Worms -Mannheim -Wiesbaden  
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Post Everlasting  
 

This is to inform you that Past Legionnaire Kenny Rogers of GR79 passed away Thursday the 28th of 
September. Information will be sent out on funeral arrangements. 

 
�&�R�Q�G�R�O�H�Q�F�H�V���P�D�\���E�H���V�H�Q�W���W�R�« 

 
Ute Rogers 

John -F-Kennedy Str 72 
74074 Heilbronn 

Ute.rogers@outlook.de 


